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pending approval
Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger.

Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair

Louise Smallidge, Vice Chair




Bob Rosenquist, Secretary



Jim Levitt, Treasurer

George Weyer, Communications and Outreach

Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS



Tim Wilson, NRCS

Additions or Deletions to Agenda

None.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

One item on the Consent Agenda this month for the 2015-2017 SCRA TOP50PN! Grant Agreement in the amount of $37,500. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Bob Rosenquist. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF june 10, 2015 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the June 10, 2015 minutes was made by Louise Smallidge and seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $760.24 payable to Affordable Automotive for vehicle repairs; $5,491.68 payable to Badoura Nursery for seedlings for the tree sale; $2,625.00 payable to Isanti SWCD for the WMA Buckthorn Clean Sweep Project; $634.36 payable to Landscape Alternatives for a CMSCWD BMP project; $1,630.75 payable to Metropolitan Council for lab charges; $559.73 payable to Outback Nursery for a CLFLWD BMP project; $1,900.00 payable to Peterson Company, Ltd for the 2014 audit; $770.66 payable to Silent Knight Security Systems for annual monitoring; and $1,125.00 payable to Tyler Godin for repairs to the time program. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by George Weyer. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – None
Budget and Finance – See below
Cost-Share – See below
Communications and Outreach – None
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

Washington County – The Washington County fair is coming up. If Board members have not signed up yet, please see Angie.
NRCS – The Dotolo application was funded through EQIP. The contract has been signed, and designs reviewed.
BWSR – Jay met with BWSR leadership. That conversation was focused on funding and the Buffer Initiative. There are some groundwater training opportunities coming up.
MCD – The next meeting will be Wednesday, August 26th.
Watersheds – Jay is meeting with all of the watershed Administrators, as they are going through the budgeting process.
MASWCD – There will be a training on September 16-17 on Governance 101.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. Newspaper Articles and Other WCD Outreach – A 3-ring binder of the past month’s newspaper articles is available for the Board to look through if they wish.
b. Presentation – None this month.
Old Business

a. SCRA Grant Awards – SCRA had $200,000 that they received from MPCA that was Clean Water Funding. They went through a sub-grant process, and we have received $167,000 of that. The majority of that is going to MSCWMO.
b. Building Operations and Vehicles – A leak was discovered in the garage. There are ongoing issues with vehicles.
c. Staff First Aid Training June 24th – Staff members received certification at the training on June 24th.
d. 2016 Medical Insurance – We haven’t heard anything official from the County regarding 2016 insurance.
e. 2016 Budget and Workload – The 2016 budget process has started. We will need to prepare for replacing Wendy, who will be retiring next year.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Minnesota GreenCorps Resolution – The approved application for a one-year GreenCorps intern was submitted. The resolution included in the packet was read by George Weyer. A motion to approve the resolution was made by Louise Smallidge. Seconded by George Weyer. Motion carried.
b. BWSR SWCD Funding and Buffer Initiatives – The most recent legislative session contained two items that specifically affect SWCDs. The $22 million in Clean Water funding that will be distributed to SWCDs over the next two years, which Jay would like to have a special session to discuss applicable projects. Also the Governor’s Buffer Initiative. We do know that SWCDs are listed as the technical support organization for getting the buffers established. The enforcement entity will either be the Watershed, County or BWSR itself.
c. BMP Database Improvements Request – A request was made to enhance our BMP database. The total estimate is $3,000.00. Jay would like to cover the cost ourselves, as opposed to splitting it with the other entities that have split previous costs. A motion to approve the database improvement request, of up to $3,000.00, was made by George Weyer and seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
d. FY13 CWF Turf to Native Encumbrance Requests – Holsten and Larson – The WCD staff requests the encumbrance of up to $4,650.00 for material and maintenance costs (installation and first two years maintenance must be completed by a qualified contractor) to convert up to 1.0 acres of turfgrass (lawn) into native plantings on the Iona Holsten property at 10431 Lansing Ave N, Stillwater. This project meets the grant requirements as the project area exceeds 1 acre and drains to the St. Croix River. The total estimated cost for this project is $6,200.00 in material and required maintenance cost. The BWCD is partnering on this project to provide the remaining match for the installation and first two years maintenance by a contractor. The landowner is responsible for maintaining the practice for a total of 10 years. A motion was made by Louise Smallidge, seconded by George Weyer, to approve an encumbrance of up to $4,650.00 for State cost-share contract 13-01 CWF_T2N. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly, Bryan Pynn) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried. The WCD staff requests the encumbrance of up to $4,650.00 for material and maintenance costs (installation and first two years maintenance must be completed by a qualified contractor) to convert up to 1.0 acres of turfgrass (lawn) into native plantings on the Elaine Larson property at 14430 Racine Ave N, Marine on St Croix. This project meets the grant requirements as the project area exceeds 1 acre and drains to the St. Croix River. The total estimated cost for this project is $6,200.00 in material and required maintenance cost. The CMSCWD will likely partner on this project to provide the remaining match for the installation and first two years maintenance by a contractor. The landowner is responsible for maintaining the practice for a total of 10 years. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Bob Rosenquist, to approve an encumbrance of up to $4,650.00 for State cost-share contract 13-01 CWF_T2N. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly, Jed Chesnut) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
e. FY14 CWF St. Croix P Reduction Encumbrance and Permit Request - Murphy – The WCD staff requests the encumbrance of $6,099.60 for material costs to install a grassed waterway on the Elaine Murphy (Kevin Murphy’s Mother) property adjacent to 15824 50th St. S. Afton, MN. A design has not been conducted for the project so the encumbrance is based on a concept. The encumbrance is requested before the design with the intent of construction after fall harvest. To keep with this intended schedule a permit fee check request is later in the Board packet. The total estimated cost for this project is $8,132.80 in material cost. The Valley Branch Watershed District (VBWD) is the match partner for this project. The CWF grant requires a 25% match which would be an estimated $2,033.20. VBWD has a cost share program of $5,000 per pound of phosphorous. The project concept has a phosphorus reduction of 8.05 lbs. A VBWD cost share grant application will be submitted at final design. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve an encumbrance of $6,099.60 for contract 15-03 CWF_LSC. The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. FY15 BWSR State Cost Share 100% Technical Assistance – In 2014, the WCD received a Clean Water Fund Grant for the Lake St. Croix Rural Subwatershed Project Implementation. The first project to implement for this grant is the Kevin Murphy Grassed Waterway. The project is located in the City of Afton adjacent to 15824 50th St. S and will require a conditional use permit. Staff requests a check for the permit fees in the amount of $850.00, made payable to the City of Afton for a Conditional Use Permit of $850 ($250 fee and $600 escrow). Unused portions of the escrows will be refunded to the WCD. A motion was made by Louise Smallidge, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve a payment of $850.00 for CWF contract 15-03 CWF_LSC located in Afton, MN for permit fees. All members voting yes. Motion carried. On June 27, 2012 the BWSR Board approved allowing SWCDs to use all or part of their Cost Share allocation for technical assistance, with Board Conservationist approval, for the FY ’14-’15 biennium when; 1) Federal funds or other non-state funds will be leveraged and they couldn’t do the project otherwise; or, 2) Funds are used on a project(s) that is State Cost Share Program or EQIP eligible and their 2011 Financial Report indicated less than 18-months operating capital in their fund balance. The technical assistance will be used to support structural or vegetative practices to correct existing problems throughout Washington County. State Cost-Share funds will be used to supplement other local implementation funds. The FY ’15 Erosion Control and Water Management Base Grant Amount is $11,736.00, with 100% for technical staff salaries and wages. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by George Weyer, to approve the BWSR technical assistance option for the FY ’15 Erosion Control and Water Management (State Cost-Share) Base Grant. The FY ’15 Cost Share Base Grant Amount is $11,736.00, with 100% for technical staff salaries and wages. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
George Weyer moved to adjourn the public meeting. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is August 12, 2015 at 2:00p.m.
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